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Minutes from February 14th Business Meeting 
 

• Carl Hansen filled in for Peg and reported Membership was 227. 
• SOS card deadline 2/14/03 – A check will be sent to SOS on Wednesday, 2/19/03 
• Hall of Fame committee discussed: criteria to be eligible to serve on  

committee, bylaws.  Evelyn Turner had a concern about the proposed Bylaws Section 6. E. 3. Concerning ACSC.  
Mary Gregory asked why someone had to be 50 years old (Section 6.E.2) Dotty to regroup committee and follow-
up at April meeting. 

• March 15th is Eno Area Party 
• SOS Spring Safari is on 4/25-5/3 
• Clint Sharpe gave a report on the Shag Rag – Deadline for articles in March is 2/24 

o Checking in to bulk rate and for mailing savings 
o Advertising charges for the Shag Rag and Internet - Applications passed out for anyone interested 

• Web site: coming together nicely, already we've had 25-30 hits for MOW 
o Comments/suggestions on the Website are welcome 

• Ronnie Gregory brought up about Club embroidery BSC Shirts.  Judy Hunt and Denise Upchurch are looking into 
alternate sources.  This will be discussed in the March meeting. 

• Gerri Holland recapped the Shaggin’ at the Mall for Meals on Wheels. Everyone had a great time. 
• Treasurer report was as follows: 

 
Total Deposits   $2,936.57 

   Balance   $6,357.71 

Expenses    

DJs 400.00   

Office Sup. 48.64   

Stamps 111.00   

Newsletter (Nov. & Dec 2002 137.00   

ACSC Dues 50.00   

Lawn Buddy Contents 112.62   

Website - monthly Hosting (Feb) 4.95   

Allocated SOS Membership Cards 2,010.00   

Total Expenses   $2,874.21 

    

Balance as of 2/14/03   $3,483.50 

  Projected Expenses 

Stamps for the year - Approx.   $629.00 

DJs for the remainder of the year   $4,400.00 

Printing Expense - Approx.   $303.00 

Misc. Expense   $800.00 
Total Expected Expenses Approx.  $6,132.00 

 
• Meeting attendees were as follows:  

Gerry Holland Eddie Canada Debbie Wall Colon Bradshe

Carol Moore Shelia Bishop Allen Chavis Judy Hunt 

Ron Russ Kent Brasher Sharon Gilmore David Oakley 

Sharon Russ Brenda Smith Butch Dowd Judy Smith 

Dotty Whaley Shelia Walker Bob Newman Carl Hansen 

Carol Pettigrew Hugh Walker Pam McHone Betty Honeycu

Steve Pettigrew Larry Jordan Steve McHone Charles Lindle

Buddy Whaley Gail Jordan Peggy Childress Pam Hart 

Ron Wilkerson Gerri Swain Roy Childress Scott Lucas 
 

The following is the breakdown of the Meals 
on Wheels proceeds: 

 
50/50 646.00 
Silent Auction 7296.00 
DVD Raffle 2020.00 
Ticket Sales 10,216.00 
Sponsors 10,880.00 
 
Gross Receipts (could be 
more after all monies are 
received) 

 
31, 058.00 
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Shaggin’ to promote the Meals On Wheels Benefit 
It was great to see everyone who turned out Saturday, February 01, 2003 at the Colonial Mall, helping 
Meals on Wheels celebrate their 30th anniversary.  Thank you all for you support. 
 
Green balloons were placed everywhere around the stage commemorating the event (3 or 4 even made their 
way up to the ceiling, darn those things can be hard to tie!).  Much appreciation goes out to Gerry “Straw 
Hat” Holland for donating his time and talent, providing such great tunes for us all to shag to, and for the 
crowd of on lookers to enjoy as well.  Meals on Wheels had tables set up with cake for all to enjoy, and a 
free drawing for Basket giveaways.  As individuals signed up for these, there were plenty of flyers available 
promoting the upcoming benefit dinner/dance on Saturday, February 15, 2003 at the Ramada Inn 
Convention Center.  Meals on Wheels announced that due to the efforts of the Burlington Shag Club, more 
than $250,000 has been raised over the past nine years from this event.  Let’s make this 10th anniversary of 
our club sponsoring this fundraiser a record-breaker! 
 
Mike Hayes 

 
 

Just wanted to let your club know my friend Lynn and I 
attended your dance this past Saturday night and had a great 
time.  It was real organized and everybody was friendly.  We 
especially enjoyed the smokeless ballroom and the band.  We 
will try to make plans for next year on Valentine’s Day. 
 
Mike Carlan 
Member of the Gaston County Shag Club 

 
Thank You, Thank You, Thank You! 

PLEASE FORGIVE ME IF I FORGOT ANYONE'S NAME!!! 
Meals On Wheels Silent Auction Committee worked very hard in getting items for this year's silent auction.  
We were told by several businesses that the economy was too bad to donate this year. But, that did not stop us!  
We kept asking and begging and we raised $7,296.00. 
 
The committee members were as follows:  Al & Cookie Fogleman, Ann Haberly, Gail Jordon, Joan Kimbro, 
Bob Maccia, Carolyn Moore & Gerry Holland, Steve & Carol Pettigrew,  Clint & Angie Sharpe, Stephen 
Stearns and Myself.  When we asked for help in the newsletter last month these people were there for us: Peggy 
Childress, Carol Oakley, Peg Hansen, Jimmy & Mary Ann Lynch, David Robertson, Ron Wilkerson, and the 
“Original” Rick Turner.  
 
Thanks to all the men who helped bring in the items at Ramada on that wet and cold morning!!!   
Joan Kimbro, Carol Pettigrew, Cookie Fogleman, Carolyn Moore, Carol Oakley, Angie Sharpe, Earlene Hayes, 
Judy Hunt, Trish Maness, Denise Upchurch and myself started putting on the tablecloths and arranging the 
items. Then finally 2 1/2 hours later it was ready!!   
 
Poor Stephen, Saturday afternoon (1:30 PM) the day of the silent auction I sent him to Bogey's to pick up the 
Icehouse light that Sherry had donated and that sold for almost a $100.00.   Special THANKS to Ronnie & 
Mary Gregory,  Denise Upchurch, Stephen Stearns, they really helped me out, when I got sick and could not go 
and pick up items. They even went to more places and got more items. To EVERYBODY "Thank You, from 
the bottom of my heart". 
 
Nita Wilson 
Silent Auction Chairperson 
   

         
 
    



You’re invited to the Area Shag Party 
 Hosted by the 

 

 

March 15, 2003 
8:00 – 1:00 
The Tavern 

5504 Chapel Hill Blvd 
 Durham, NC 27707 

 919 493-5957 
 
 
 

Directions:  Take I-40 to exit 270.  Turn towards Durham on Chapel Hill Blvd (left if going east, right if going 
west).  Turn left at the first stop light after you clear the I-40 intersection on Mt Moriah Road (just past Bob 
Evans and the Outback on the right.)  Take the first left and go straight until you see The Tavern on the left, up 
on the hill. 
 
Contacts: 
Email:  a.Kelsey@earthlink.net 
Phone:  Mike Tewell, President, (919) 471-6861  

The Area Shag Club Party is a coalition of – Danville,VA; Burlington, NC; Durham, NC (Eno Beach Shag Club); Winston Salem, NC;  
Rockingham County (Steppin’ Out Shag Club ) and Greensboro, NC (Greater Triad Shag Club) 
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LAWN BUDDY NEWS 
 
Thanks to everybody that HELPED, the Lawn Buddy that we raffled at the Meals on Wheels was a great success! 
 
Paula May, Kim Caldwell, Peggy Childress, Kathy Greeson, Kent Bradsher, Brenda Smith, Clint and Angie Sharpe, 
Ronnie and Mary Gregory, Stephen Stearns and I pre-sold tickets.  All total we pre-sold 567 tickets.  At the Meals 
on Wheels benefit night--Clint, Angie, Trish Maness, Judy Smith, Colon Bradsher, Sheila Bishop, Linda Maccia, 
Stephen, Mary and Ronnie, Henry Kahn, Sandra Hinton, and I sold 115 tickets.  We had a lot of fun! 
 
A big THANKS to Ronnie and Mary whose diligent efforts and great big Rolodex allowed all of the Lawn Buddy 
contents to be donated--except for the alcohol of course--the state would not donate that! 
 
Jim Crouch won the Lawn Buddy. (I sold the ticket!) He and his wife Janie were very excited when Stephen and I 
delivered it to them on Monday.  Jim said he had never won a raffle.  We agreed that during our next raffle he would 
have to buy a $100 worth of tickets---ha! ha!  And Ronnie---he’s buying his tickets from me! 
 
Here’s the total $ amount: Tickets Sold = 682 @ $5.00 =  $ 3,410.00 
    Cost of (Alcohol/Glasses)      - $  112.62 

Net=$ 3,297.38 
 
Thank You!  Thank You!  Thank You!  To everyone who helped and purchased Lawn Buddy tickets! 
 
Nita Wilson 
Entertainment Chairperson 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

March April 
3   Jonnie Ellington 5   Carolyn Moore 
3   Ann Bare 9   Chuck Upchurch 
7   Ron Russ 11  Charles McKee 
10  Pat Gumula 11  Evelyn Turner 
11  Cookie Fogleman 11  Dotty W haley 
11  Steve Pettigrew 12  Glenda Harris 
13  Kim Caldwell 13  Clint Sharpe 
16  Okie Fogleman 14  Roy Childress 
17  Nita W ilson 16  Al Fogleman 
20  Jimmy Hall 20  Judy Hunt 
20  Peg Hansen 21  Gail Smith 
21  Mary Gregory 22  Butch Dowd 
21  Ronnie Price 22  Debbie Kinley 
23  Ron Smith 24  Hugh W alker 
26  Pam Hall 27  Robert W ilborn 
28  Fran Bowkowski 28  Carol Oliver 
30  Carl Hansen 29  Zane Gibbs 
  
  

 



 
 

I have lived in Alamance County for over 20 years, give or take…it’s all a 
blur now; and like most residents, I frequently complain that there is no 
party life here.  That is what draws many folks to the area, but every once 
in a while we all need to just blow it out, don’t we? 
 
Since Dawn and I began shagging a couple of years ago and joined the 
Burlington Shag Club, we have found a renewed source of entertainment but 
still the opportunities to strut our stuff and mingle with like minded fun 
seekers is limited.  That is why we look forward to what has become for us 
the “Big Event of the Year”, the Burlington Shag Club Meals on Wheels 
Banquet.  I can say this without any reservation; this event is better than 
SOS.  It is better because we don’t have to drive four hours, we see dozens 
of friends, and meet dozens more, the music is sensational, but most of all 
we are partying for a cause. 
  
Giving to Meals on Wheels and doing so in such a joyful environment is an 
exceptional opportunity.  It makes me proud to be a part of the Burlington 
Shag Club and a resident of Alamance county.  We are looking forward to the 
next “Big Event”. 
 
Matt Layman 

 
I recently joined the club and am taking lessons  
from Carol. I love every moment and enjoy  
meeting new friends.  
 
Sincerely, 
Marion Martin 
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Editor’s Corner… 
WOW what a month we have had, it was so great to see how ou
club pulled together to make Meals on Wheels such a success.  I 
have been involved in many volunteer projects before and I have 
say that this event was the best I have seen yet.  I just want to 
thank all of those who help our club in making this event so spec
and successful.    
 
Please keep in mind that the deadline for April articles is March 24t

 
Thank you, 
Angie Sharpe 
casharpe@netpath.net 
Congratulations!!! 
rion Martin on your new 
aughter.  Lila Brooke Hamby.
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DJ List 

March April 
 
  7 -------- Roy ”ShagDaddy” Childress 
 
14 -------- Tommy Amburn  
 
21 -------- Hugh & Sheila Walker 
 
28 -------- Doogie Padrick  

 
 4 --------- Sammy Rhoden 
 
11 -------- Mike Lewis 
 
18 -------- Rick Turner 
 
25 -------- Gerry “Strawhat” Holland 
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This is to signify the agreement between Burlington Shag Club and
 (name of business/individual)                                                 of the
following terms for advertising:

�  BSC Newsletter only
�  BSC Internet Home Page only
�  Newsletter and Internet Home Page

                                            Choice of Size
   �  Business Card �  Quarter Page      �  Half Page

(Note: All artwork or Layouts must be provided.)
Rates per size:

Business Card    $35/half year  $60/full year
Quarter Page     $50/half year  $95/full year

   Half Page          $85/half year  $130/full year

(If choice of advertising in both Newsletter and Internet, rates are as follows:)

Business Card    $50/half year  $90/full year
Quarter Page     $75/half year  $130/full year

  Half Page          $130/half year $200/full year

Burlington Shag Club Representative   Date

Business Representative   Date
Address:
Phone No.:

       � Check Check No.
       � Cash

Burlington Shag Club
P.O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC  27216
www.burlingtonshagclub.com



 

  

 
 



SPECIAL  EVENTS  CALENDAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SHAG  RAG 
 
 
 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
Address Correction Requested 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mar 21  BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night.  Mardi Gras Night presented by the 
Entertainment Committee and Officers. 

 
Mar 21-22 Alligator Crawl Mardi Gras Fest 2003, Atlantic Beach, NC.  More info call Linda Jones      

at 252-240-3863 or see BSC website for details. 
 
Mar 27 Islanders Shag Club presents Shagger’s Holiday XV, see BSC website for details. 
 
Mar 29 Bingo night at Master’s Lounge, see details in newsletter. 
 
Apr 5 IRS Dance in Danville, VA  Hosted by Danville Shag Club 
 
Apr 18 BSC Monthly Business Meeting & Birthday Night.  Tacky Night will be presented by the 

Entertainment Committee and Officers. 
 
Apr 28-May 4  SOS Spring Safari in North Myrtle Beach, SC. 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 

March 2003 
www.BurlingtonShagClub.com 
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